Unapproved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisors
March 29, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present: Tim Schumacher, Chair, 

  John Pluth

  Jeff Quastad

  Al Madden

  Bev Juhl
Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.   Motion by Quastad, seconded by Madden, to approve the minutes from last week’s meeting and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried.
During public forum, Sheriff Mike Martens, informed the Board that the Civil Service Testing will be held this Saturday with a start time at 8:00 a.m. at Iowa Lakes Community College criminal justice room.  He invited anyone interested to attend.  Pluth shared information with the rest of the Board about a recent meeting he attended at Seasons Center.  Vickie Jurrens, Emmet County Treasurer, discussed with the Board a drainage issue concerning receiving payments for a couple of recent drainage assessments that were being held.  
Walter Davis-Oeth, Emmet County Engineer presented secondary roads information to the Board.  Davis-Oeth reported that they have had quite a few tile calls and they are getting to them as soon as they can. The Board discussed the procedures to get tile work done and Davis-Oeth, stated the best would be to direct calls or inquiries to the Engineer’s office first.  He reported information to the Board about the dump truck that was recently involved in an accident.  He stated that Palo Alto County will be starting their large construction projects next week and he may have to be spending more time at Palo Alto.
Dar Lewis, Zoning Administrator, discussed with the Board the replacement on the Zoning Board.  The replacement will be Curtis Larson of Estherville, replacing the previous board member that moved out of the county. It was moved by Juhl, seconded by Madden to appoint Curtis Larson to the Zoning Board.   All ayes, motion carried. 
Lewis, Doug Hansen, Emmet County Attorney and Kevin Kahler, landowner, discussed with the Board about a tract of alleyway in the unincorporated town of Huntington, Iowa, that he is interested in obtaining.  An ownership issue with the tract was discussed.  Kahler would eventually like to put up a grain bin near this property.  Hansen stated that he cannot tell him at this time whether the county owns the property or not, so at this time they cannot sell it or abandon it. Hanson suggested to Kahler to contact an abstractor to research it and then have an Attorney look at it.  The possibility of applying for a variance was also discussed.  Kahler would like to come back and revisit with the Board on this in the future.  Hansen will do some additional work on this issue and will have more information on this for the Board in a couple of weeks.
The Board discussed replacing a member on the County’s Committee to Assess Damages.   The Board will contact Rudolf Abel by letter to see if he would accept the position.
The Board discussed the audit firm for Emmet County.  It was determined that the Board will start with the letter of engagement with their present audit firm, Winther Stave & Co., LLP.
Moved by Juhl, seconded by Pluth, to approve the Business Property Tax Credit Applications (BPTC) for 2015.  All ayes, motion carried.

Motion was made by Quastad, seconded by Pluth, to go into closed session pursuant to Iowa Code 20.17(3).  Roll call vote taken:  Ayes: Juhl, Madden, Quastad, Pluth & Schumacher.   Nayes: none.  All ayes, motion carried.  The meeting entered into closed session.

Motion was made by Juhl, seconded by Quastad, to go out of closed session.  No action was taken.  All ayes, motion carried.

Motion was made Schumacher to adjourn the meeting at 11:08 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to the Auditor


Tim Schumacher, Chairman

